STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEETING
September 13, 2014
The Annual meeting of the Stagecoach Townhouse Association (STA.) was called to order by Frank Haughton, President  at 9:00A.M. at the South Routt Community Center in Oak Creek.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT
Frank Haughton, Margaret Bruellman and Theresa Hackett
MANAGEMENT REPRESENTATION
Sue Hochreiter, Hans Hochreiter, Jeff Erickson

ROLL CALL
Frank welcomed all owners for attending the meeting.   Six (6) owners were present in person Five (5) owners were represented by proxy.   Quorum was established.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the annual meeting 2013 had been mailed to the owners prior to the meeting.    

· Motion:   Frank moved to approve minutes as written.  Theresa Hackett 2nd.  All in favor. 
PRESIDENTS REPORT

Frank reported the association was going well and that the Accounts Receivable has greatly diminished.  He was complimentary to lawn maintenance as the lawns look fantastic. 
Points made:

·  Accounts receivable were down

· Lawns are fantastic

· Bears always a problem

· Revising Rules and Regulations
· They are difficult and disorganized; once revision is completed they will be submitted to the association attorney for review; after that they will be mailed to all owners for a 30 day period and then adopted by the board.

· One change-board has allowed renters to have one dog

·  Motion: Ralph Lauterwasser moved to accept r & r revision.  Lindsay Young 2nd. All approve.

MANAGER’S REPORT

MAINTENANCE MANAGER
Jeff reported:
 

· Curb stops –valve shutoff to the buildings are all repaired that we can access.  Some are under decks and Double H will have to notify those owners with difficult access in the spring.l

·  Dumpsters-worse now that the summer is over.  He suggested bringing the camera back.  Although WM does not charge us overages.

· Sewer lines-
· cleaning and camering were done 17 years ago

· preventative maintenance will be done on 3 bldgs every 5 years; jetters are $300/hr.
· Bldgs 1,2,3 & 4 each have 3 sewer lines

· Bldgs 5-15 have only 1 sewer line
· Approximate cost $2,000/bldg.

· Cost to buy a equipment and do ourselves is approximately $20-30k  
BUSINESS MANAGER
Sue introduced herself, Hans and the board to the members.
· Services provided by Double H

· Answer all calls within 24hrs

· Answer emails asap-really the best way to communicate

· Liaison for owners and contractors on capital improvement projects

· Work closely with project manager for these projects

· Provide bldg. fund to any owner requesting it

· Work with all Title companies in and around Steamboat

· Foreclosures/short sales- all paper work required is provided
· Provide documents to realtors-website is wonderful for this

· Last unit to sell was $120,000

· Supervise maintenance

· Send letters on R & R violations with board’s approval
·  Do walk thru of property quarterly
· Coordinate with attorney all new state laws and collection policies
· Projects

· Bldg 12 completed siding  approximate cost $60k. Bldgs are a bit different in sizes-siding costs can vary $60-70k

· Bldgs. 10, 11 and 12 all had bat mitigation done this summer.  It is owner’s responsibility unless all 6 units need this mitigation then the bldg. fund can be used.

· Bldg 5 restained railings and had roof overhangs added

· Bdg 8 & 10 are the last 2 bldgs to side and there has been discussion with both buildings to reside next summer

· Insurance

· Unfortunatlely we had 3 claims this year. It was all interior water damage well over the $25,000 deductible the association has.  We are primary and therefore had to submit these claims.  The individual owners paid the deductible. This could greatly compromise our insurance coverage for the future.

· We highly recommend that you turn off your water when you leave for a period of time.

· Storage Lot

· 40 yd roll off will be placed at storage lot for members this month. We will notify the owners.
· There are 40 spots and we have 90 owners.  It is a first come first serve basis.
· Resposible Govenance Policies
· These policies were instituted by Colorado state law for the purpose of adopting a standard procedure to be used when adopting policies, rules, regulations and guidelines. These policies are on our website.
· Collection policy has changed and attorney will rewrite.  All members will receive this policy when available.
· Architectural review Committee
· Board is seeking volunteers to update and revise these guidelines
FINANCIALS
Hans stated the financial officer is provided financial statements and accounts receivable monthly. He presented the financials for 10 months as of July 31, 2014 to all members. Copies can be obtained through Double H Mgmt .

BUDGET

Theresa presented for the 2014-2015 year. She stated this was a guideline to see what we use to determine the annual assessment. No dues increase this year. Board directed that a review audit will be conducted this year.
· Motion:  Lindsay moved to approve the Budget.  Bill Kamm 2nd.  All approve
Board of Directors Elections

Two positions available-   Mike Bryan, 1403 and Lindsay Young, 803 volunteered to be on the board.    
Members unanimously elected Mike and Lindsay to the board.
· 2-3yr positions ending 2017- Mike Bryan, Lindsay Young

Meeting adjourned 10:25am.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Double H Mgmt

